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ANNUAL REPORT 2013-14
Dear Parents,

During the first term of 2013-14, the school was inspected by members of the Education and Training Inspectorate (eti). Their visit was short but thoroughly comprehensive and the outcome was that the school was deemed to be VERY GOOD.

The team of inspectors reported extremely favourably on every aspect of our school, from the welcome from auxiliary staff, to teachers, Governors and most of all, the enthusiastic, confident and independent children.  It is no accident that the school and the children achieved this outcome. It is the result of hard work and partnership between the school, families and the parish.

I trust this Annual Report will provide a flavour of the kinds of activities and events which go towards making sure St. John’s keeps on


‘EDUCATING FOR TODAY AND TOMORROW’

Lorna McMullan (Chair of Governors)

BOARD OF GOVERNORS (Constitution 2009/10-2013/14)
Trustee Reps

Bernadette McEldowney (2009/10-2013/14) Resigned: December 2013
Fr. O’Doherty (2011-2013/14) 
Caroline Kearney (2012-2013/14)
Liam Kearney (2012-2013/14)

Board Reps

Sean Kearney (2009/10-2013/14)
Ciaran McGuckin (2012-2013/14)

DENI Rep

Lorna McMullan (2012-2013/14)

Parent Rep
Paul Kearney (2012-2013/14)

Teacher Rep

Sheena McCullagh (2009/10-2013/14)
Principal and Secretary to the Board

Fiona Kearney (2009/10-2013/14)
Annual Report September 2013– June 2014
· The school year began on Monday 2nd September
· Enrolment:    
· Girls    89

Boys     108 
· Total    197
· Attendance for the year: 97.3%
· New entrants in Y1 

15  Boys 
16   Girls  
The Y7 pupils transferred thus:-


St. Patrick’s College: 

18

 



      
St. Paul’s College:

6

Loreto College:


1
We are in a non-selective area, served by St. Patrick’s College, Maghera and St. Paul’s College Kilrea. 
Confirmation for Y7 pupils was held in Granaghan on March 9th 2014. All 25 pupils were once again well prepared in school and through their invitation to participate in the Liturgy at their monthly Masses.  We are grateful to the school choir under the direction of Mrs. McErlane and to the instrumentalists, for their contribution on these occasions.

Child Protection

Child Protection has a high place on the agenda for training, for discussion at Governor and staff meetings and in our everyday activities in school. All visiting tutors, student teachers etc. are provided with the Policy as we apply it in St. John’s. 
Staff and volunteer helpers in the school are issued with a Code of Conduct. Vetting by AccessNI complies with the latest regulations from DENI.
The Designated Teacher for Child Protection: Mrs Kearney
The Deputy Designated Teacher for Child Protection: Mrs Coyle
The Child Protection Officers on the Board of Governors: Mrs Lorna McMullan and Mr Paul Kearney
Arrangements for ensuring pupils’ welfare:

The Pastoral Care policy embraces Child Protection, Anti Bullying Strategies, and Positive Behaviour. These are rigorously applied, monitored and reviewed on a regular basis.  All teachers, the support staff and kitchen staff receive updated Child Protection Training in line with DENI guidance. Lunchtime Supervisors continue to employ strategies to promote positive playground behaviour as well as games for which they received training. They have excellent relations with pupils and teachers, which allow them to provide early indications, if they think a child’s welfare is at risk. During the year, The Governors carried out an exercise in monitoring and evaluation of Personal Development, guided by Pastoral Care guidance materials from CCMS. Governors are informed when records are added to the schools confidential file for Child Protection. The training received by staff and Governors has been seen to be effective. Staff concerns have been shared with the Designated or Deputy Designated member of staff for Child Protection.
Here is the procedure for a parent with a concern:

If I have a concern about my / a child’s safety:-

· I can talk to the class teacher

· If I am still concerned, I can talk to the Designated Teacher for Child Protection

· If I am still concerned, I can talk to the Principal

· If I am still concerned, I can write to the Chairman of the Board of Governors

To assist with pupil welfare we ask that if a child is to be absent, a parent telephones or gets a message to the secretary. This is important in case a child leaves for school but does not arrive. If the system is in place, missing pupils can be quickly identified as such.

In addition we ask that if a pupil is leaving the school outside of normal hours, that they are collected from the class and the secretary notified. This is to prevent pupils leaving the premises unaccompanied.

Notification should also be given to the secretary when a child arrives at school outside of normal times, late, or on return from an appointment. Attendance registers can then be updated, which is vital in evacuation circumstances.

Good punctuality and good attendance are indicators of positive behaviour and good discipline. At the end of the year 22 pupils received recognition for their full attendance. 
Our attendance rate is 97.3% compared to the NI average of 94.9%
Curriculum and Staff Development

RESEARCH LESSON STUDY
Following a pilot financed by a bursary from the GTCNI (General Teachers’ Council of Northern Ireland), the school continued with this approach to staff development on a voluntary basis. Those staff members who participated reported that they value the opportunities it provides to collaborate and to improve their classroom approaches. 
LEARNING AND TEACHING
SDDs (School Development Days) have been given over to the development of a range of methodologies in keeping with the aims and values of the curriculum. Teachers set targets for Performance Review and Staff Development (PRSD) which emanate from the School Development Plan. These professional development targets are reviewed annually and have been met and exceeded on occasion.
Teachers also participate in a range of training related to SEN (Special Educational Needs). Two teachers, (Mrs McAllister and Mrs. McNicholl) have qualified in CCET (Certificate of Competence in Educational Testing).

STAFF DEVELOPMENT

Staff development is based upon the needs of teachers and pupils and relates to the SDP (School Development Plan). Needs are identified through:

· PRSD (Performance Review and Staff Development)

· Co-ordinator Logs

· Discussions with the Principal.
· Training needs audits
Staff received training in ‘Meeting the Medication Needs of Pupils’, Epilepsy Awareness Training, CPR and the ‘Use of the Epipen’.

Priorities for future staff development are aided by the formulation of a Staff Development Plan and Staff Development Policy. This work is carried out in relation to IiP (Investors in People).

The School Development Days were used to work on…

· 2.1.14

Heinemann Interactive Maths, MySchool c2k VLE
· 3.1.14

Child Protection Training, Freedom of Information and Data Protection
· 19.2.14

CEA Tasks and pupil levels of progression
· 20.2.14

ASPIRE, SEN self-study using DENI resources for PRSD
· 21.2.14

Pupil achievement: Closing the Gap, Mid-Year review of the SDP.
These training opportunities are monitored and evaluated by staff so that the impact can be identified and measured where possible.

ASSESSMENT

All teachers continue to monitor and evaluate assessment strategies.

 CBAs (Computer Based Assessments) were carried out with pupils from Y4 to Y7 in the autumn term ready as part of the CEA Pilot. These are diagnostic tests which aim to help teachers to plan for individual strengths and areas for development. Staff persevered with the new assessments despite several challenges and teething problems.
The school uses National Foundation for Educational Research (NFER) tests which were conducted by the Principal in a formal setting in the school hall for Years 5 to 7 and in the classroom for Years 3 and 4. We work jointly with a cluster of local primary schools which feed into St. Patrick’s College, in order to benchmark our performance. The purpose of developing this close working relationship is to share best practice and to allow rigorous interrogation of data and effective benchmarking. This work is part of our continual efforts to improve standards which compare favourably with local schools.
New Levels of Progression have been introduced by CCEA (Council for Curriculum, Examinations and Assessment) and all staff have  received training to assist them in designing assessment tasks for pupils to carry out to confirm teacher judgements about their performance. 

In class, summative and formative assessments are carried out regularly. Some collaboration was conducted whereby teachers shared tasks and knowledge and understanding of assigning pupil levels, with our neighbouring schools Glenview, Glen, St. Brigid’s Tirkane and St. Brigid’s Lavey.
REVIEW OF TARGETS SET IN SEPTEMBER 2013
Teachers, on the advice of their unions, ceased all participation in assigning levels to pupils. This meant that no data relating to levels is available. 
PARENT MEETINGS

Parent meetings were held in October. Teachers and parents had the opportunity to exchange views on progress and to discuss targets in learning and social development.

A parent meeting was held in February for parents of pupils in Y1 and Y2, to explain how the children learn skills and knowledge appropriate to Foundation Stage in line with the Northern Ireland Curriculum. The meeting was led by Clare Devlin, an Early Years Specialist and proved to be both informative and enlightening as the parents themselves had to carry out some activities as if they were the Y1s and 2s themselves!
There was an induction meeting in June, for parents of new entrants. Parents heard about school routines and policies and received tips about how they could help their child settle.

A number of meetings relating to Spiritual Development were very well attended by families supporting their child through Penance, Eucharist and Confirmation.
 Literacy Support
We have successfully implemented the Reading Partners, Toe by Toe and Stareway to Spelling programmes with classroom assistants trained in each strategy to encourage pupils’ literacy skills. These are short intervention programmes which target pupils in Key Stage 1 and 2. Each pupil works one-to-one with their tutor three times per week. By the end of the programmes children make significant progress in their reading.
We were very pleased to benefit from the Extended Schools fund through the St. Mary’s Glenview Cluster. This allowed us to add to the programmes outlined above and to run a Literacy Homework Club too. 

MASTs 

We have continued to liaise with MASTs (Multi Agency Support Teams in Schools) to provide pupils with Speech and Language and other therapies in school. This is a valued service and enables parents and staff to work in partnership to support Speech and Language or Occupational Therapy needs of the pupils involved.

Educational Partnerships

The school hosted students from St. Mary’s College, Belfast  on teaching practice. In addition we participated in the UU ‘Tutors in Schools’ project where students come to assist teachers with particular ventures. This year we had help with phonics at KS1 and ICT in KS2. Such partnerships enrich the experience of the visitors, as well as widening the horizons of those of us in school.
A new ePartners project from UU provided a student to assist the Y7 pupils with an ICT and learning link with Eglinton P.S. This included exchange of pupil work electronically and video links meant the pupils could get to ‘meet’ their correspondents.
The link with Eden P.S. continued this year. (see the section on CRED, page 8)

The school’s links with parents at the school and the wider community, including the business community and other schools.

The school has been a partner with St. Patrick’s College as part of a joint venture with local cluster schools which traditionally feed into St. Patrick’s. There are a number of collaborations whereby our children and teachers can benefit from additional resources and teaching materials. We focus on developing the Transition Experience for our pupils in keeping with our Policy for Transition.  Y7 pupils can video conference with Year 8 past pupils in order to find out what to expect and look forward to at the College.
St. John’s continues to work with some of the local primary schools to benchmark data in order to identify areas for improvement and to raise standards of achievement for our children.
The school values highly, the important role played by parents in partnership with the school to help achieve aims for pupils.

The following meetings for parents had a very good attendance rate.
Parent Support Group


6.11.13

Joint Sacramental Talk


7.11.13
Parent Interviews


13.11.13

Foundation Stage Parents Curriculum 
3.12.13

New Entrants



28.5.14

The Parent Support Group involves 21 members made up of 16 parents and 5 teachers.
Fund raising took a back seat while the community is being asked to chip away at the pitch debt. 

Support by Michael Davitt’s GAA was very much in evidence in their delivery of training to pupils after school and was much appreciated. 
Monthly newsletters continue to provide parents with a wide range of information about all aspects of school life.

The Parent Suggestion Box has been used very little, despite encouragement via the Newsletter. However the few suggestions received were welcomed and acted upon where possible.
Many classes benefited from learning activities with Young Enterprise. This involved a series of lessons about the business world. A team of Y5 children were selected as North Eastern Education and Library Board regional winners for a project about their own themed restaurant and represented the school very well in the finals which took place in W5.
Representatives from the Fire Authority and the Health Service were also invited to a range of classes to deliver information sessions supporting classroom topics.

ICT (Information and Communication Technology) 
The school has in the past, held the prestigious ICT Mark awarded following a period of self-evaluation using Becta (British Education Communications and Technology Agency) tools. Since the award, staff have maintained very good standards in using ICT to support learning across the curriculum. Tablet technology has been introduced in a phased approach, to ensure pupils have the optimum opportunities to develop their skills.
Special Needs Education 

Teachers continued to teach pupils with special educational needs within the classroom setting.   The class teacher, in consultation with the Principal and SENCO (Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator), produces Individual Education Plans as required, targeting specific learning outcomes in Literacy and Numeracy and in other areas which need to be addressed to remove barriers to learning.  

The SENCO, Mrs McAllister, has an excellent understanding of the Code of Practice and SENDO (Special Educational Needs and Disability Order) legislation, having attended a range of information sessions. The role is supported by the allocation of one period of non-contact teaching time for dealing with related administrative duties. In addition she has successfully undergone accredited training to conduct a range of specialist diagnostic assessments with pupils.
Record keeping and review: The SENCO collates all records in the main office. She draws up a priority list for reviews.

Suitability and effectiveness of provision: This is demonstrated by the variety and level of detail in the Individual Education Plans (IEPs). Many are for short term periods and can also relate to areas other than literacy and numeracy. Examples include motor skills, organisational skills, homework completion etc. Finances for SEN are allocated appropriately with some provision coming from the main budget at times. This allows for the payment of additional hours for classroom assistants. The school makes provision for SEN a high priority with spending often exceeding the minimum allocation required.
Provision was made for pupils identified by their class teacher as having high ability in Literacy, Maths or both. The Principal took classes for this group to work on additional projects mainly of the pupils’ own choosing in the weekly ‘Challenge Club’. This work is governed by the Policy for Gifted and Talented Education.
There were five pupils with a Statement of Special Educational Need.

Several pupils receive additional intense sessions from LTSS. (A literacy support resource from NEELB).

School Council

The School Council consisting of elected representatives from each class Y4 to Y7 continued to make our school a better place to be, through their work and ideas. Members this year continued to help children in developing countries by organising the school collection for the Road of Hope Christmas Shoebox appeal. They organised the distribution of the leaflets, the publicity and the collection of the shoeboxes and were very proud of their efforts when a huge number of shoeboxes were handed over to the local co-ordinator Fiona Kelly.
The pupils also organised the collection of Tesco and Sainsbury’s tokens to add to school resources.
Community Relations Equality and Diversity (CRED)
CRED

The school successfully applied for funding again from NEELB for a link with Eden PS near Ballymoney. The Y7 pupils got the chance to meet and mix with new friends from a different background. They used the link to support learning in ICT and Literacy.

Comenius

This European funded project called EARTH saw the school continue with our partnership with schools in Spain, Cyprus, Germany, England, Greece and Turkey. The children and teachers worked on developing lessons linked to the environment and arts. (Environment, Arts, Respect, Trees, Harmony.)
After School Clubs

· Cycling Proficiency is offered in the summer term.

· Girls’ Football

· Boys’ Football

· Camogie

· Hurling

· ICT

· Irish

· Homework

· Dance Fitness

· Quiz Time

· Sewing Skills
All of these clubs were made possible by the generosity of staff in giving of their time and by the contribution of external tutors for Irish and for Sewing Skills. Support is provided to the three KS2 teachers who take sports after school, by volunteers from the local GAA club and by parents.
Maintenance of School and Grounds

The school grounds are regularly maintained by staff from NEELB and paid for out of the school LMS budget.
Pitch Development

The school continues to get fantastic use out of the 3G and sand grass pitches. The second year of monitoring of the sand grass pitch was satisfactorily completed by SportNI
It has been encouraging to see what good use is being made of the facility by the community too.
Catholic Schools’ Week 
We celebrated our ethos and identity in a special way during this week from 27th January – 4th February.  The theme was ‘Christ’s Living Body Active in Our World’.  Our celebrations included a Year 6 assembly celebrating the life of St. Brigid, a Year 4 assembly celebrating Grandparents and Year 5 attending Mass to celebrate the life of St. Blaise. It also included a special display including work from each year group.

Year 4 held their special assembly to celebrate all grandparents on February 6th.  They invited their grandparents to the assembly and presented them with a token to say thank you for playing such a big part in their lives.  They were invited to their classroom to look at work the pupils had researched about life in the recent past.
Music 
School Choir

Pupils from Year 3 to Year 7 have the opportunity to become a member of the school choir.  Those who were involved showed great dedication and enthusiasm during the school year.  The choir was much involved in the beginning of year Mass, in the Carol Service at Christmas in school and in our church. They also enhanced the liturgy of First Holy Communion and Confirmation and the end of year Mass held in June.  During the year the choir sang at special Saturday evening Masses for the children preparing to make their Confirmation.

Instrumental Provision

We encourage the learning of musical instruments such as the violin, viola, and flute. Pupils from Year 4 are tested each year by the Board Tutors and those children who are successful are given the opportunity to learn these instruments.  This year they were taught by Mr. Maudsley.  This is a wonderful experience for our pupils and it requires a lot of practising and commitment from the children chosen, until the end of Year 7 at least.  Pupils are encouraged to prepare for and take their grade exams and many have reached Grade 2 before they leave Year 7.  During the school year some of the more confident pupils have entertained us and have played during many ceremonies.

Some of these pupils also attend a Residential Music Course held in Ballycastle at the beginning of the summer holidays.  These pupils experience orchestral work as well as taking part in various social events.  

Charities
Shoebox Appeal

In November the School Council once again organised another collection of filled shoeboxes to send to those underprivileged children in foreign countries through the ‘Road of Hope’ organisation.

Granaghan Outreach

Pupils raised £180 for this venture with a non-uniform day. Past pupils came to talk to the children about this work for the charity.
Neo-Natal Ward in RVH
Once again through a sponsored non-uniform day, families raised £344 for the9 special baby ward in the Royal Victoria Hospital in Belfast.
Educational Visits

Y1 and Y2 went to W5
Y3 and Y4 went to Clementsmount Fun Farm
Y5 and Y6 went to The Titanic centre and Antrim Park
Y7 went on a residential visit to Woodhall Outdoor Centre. 
Competitions
Best Kept School Award

The school was once again Highly Commended for the way we look after our school and the environment.

K’NEX

Y7 sent two teams to the Sentinus run challenge in Ballymena.

Road Safety
The school was well represented in the Magherafelt and District Road Safety Quiz. Four teams from St. John’s took part and we were extremely pleased at taking first AND second place in the competition for yet another year.
Health Education

Year 7 children received training in ‘Heartstart’, which is an emergency life support programme. The children are given practical hands-on lessons in life support and receive a certificate on completion.

SPORT
Meadowbank 

Each class in Key Stage 2 participated in the ‘Fit For Schools’ programme which gave all children the opportunity to participate in sport on a fortnightly basis.  As well as traditional sports such as G.A.A. The children were coached in other sports such as tennis, golf basketball, athletics and rugby.

Fundamentals   

Foundation Stage & Key Sage 1 pupils receive coaching in P.E. as part of the Ministers Programme for Primary Physical Development.

Gaelic Games

The school makes provision for after school training in Gaelic Football, Hurling and Camogie for all pupils from Year 4 to Year 7.  The school is involved in the South Derry Primary Schools league and is also member of Cumann na mBunscoil Doire which promotes Gaelic Games throughout the county.  In addition to this Key Stage 2 pupils receive training in Gaelic Games from coaches supplied by the Derry County Board and The Ulster Council.

Cross Country 

The school competes annually in Cross Country Athletics organised by the  South Derry Primary Schools 

Swimming 

All Key Stage 2 pupils have one term each of swimming instruction at Greenvale Leisure centre in Magherafelt.

Stephen Quinn Cup

The annual Stephen Quinn cup took place in September.  All pupils from Year 4 to 7 took part.  Many thanks to Terence and Martina Quinn  who were there to present the prizes on the day.

Jersey Day

Then pupils raised money to donate towards the cost of coaching.
Past Pupils Match.

We welcomed back last year’s Primary 7 pupils to take part in the annual Past Pupils matches in Camogie and Football. A great day was had by all.

Events and Visitors

Coffee Mornings for parents were held each Wednesday and they seemed to be an enjoyable extension of our links with parents.

A Mass to mark the beginning of the school year AND to reflect on the previous 50 years of the school on its current site, was celebrated in our hall on October 3rd. there was an opportunity for past and present families to reminisce over a cup of tea and to search for friends in the records and photos out on display.
Spanish and Irish tutors delivered lessons under the Minister’s programme for modern languages. European Day of Languages was celebrated in September.
A recycling campaign including ink cartridges and mobile phones was a great success and pupils were rewarded with a wide range of treats and prizes.
A Scottish production company performed ‘Jack and the Beanstalk’ for the pupils, to great acclaim.
The children all went to the cinema at Christmas to see ‘Freebirds’
At Christmas, Y3 performed a Nativity Play in the chapel as part of the parish Carol Service. They also performed for parents at the Carol Service in the school. 
Y4 pupils had their Enrolment Ceremony in January.
The ‘Scallywags Puppet Theatre’ performed a show and held anti-bullying workshops with the children also in January.

There was a ‘Sale of Second Hand Books’ in April, which raised money for additional library stock and which provided pupils with new reading materials at home.
Y7 pupils enjoyed a day of informative workshops as part of the Bee Safe campaign run by Magherafelt District Council. 
Y6 pupils had a wonderful opportunity to learn about salmon with a project funded by The Honourable The Irish Society whereby a special tank was installed in the classroom and the children were able to observe the eggs then release the alevin into the local Knockoneil River.

Y6 pupils were involved in the Arts Council run project called ‘Poetry in Motion’ where they had the opportunity to work under the guiding hand of local poet, Brenda Liddy.

Y3 pupils went along to St. Mary’s College, Belfast in November, for a special presentation ceremony for the Primary Science Quality Mark.

Pupils from Y6 and Y7 had a special talk on Energy Efficiency, delivered by people from Bryson House, Belfast.

Y7 pupils enjoyed the Ceili classes taught by Frank Convery in February and March.

Also in February, the KS2 pupils went to a science event held in the Coleraine campus of the University of Ulster called the Magical Science and Engineering Show.

Y7 pupils visited St. Paul’s College for a day of learning activities to help smooth the transition to secondary level education. Y7 also visited St. Patrick’s for a taster day to find out about everyday experiences in the College.
The mobile library service continued to supply the school with books each term, with a visit from the van and helpful staff from NEELB.

The Carnglen Credit Union continued to promote the habit of saving in pupils, by attending very week.
A representative from the Bank of Ireland came to talk to Y7 pupils about financial capability.

Y6 pupils benefited from the personal development programme ‘Helping Hands’ which seeks to address issues related to domestic violence.

Y2 pupils had a visit by the local vet from Glenshane Vetinary Services which helped them to learn more about how to look after living things.

Declan Carville, renowned children’s author, did excellent writing workshops with pupils from Years 4, 5 and 6 in April.

Tom Sweeney brought joy and fun in his lively singing workshop for all pupils in May.

Y7 were represented at the MDC Environmental Youthspeak in March by two very able speakers, Meabh and Jacob.

This important skill was highlighted once more at the Road Safety Public Speaking competition where we were represented by Jacob once again, along with Caitlin and Imogen.
In the summer term, the whole school, staff and pupils, went out into the village on a ‘litter pick’.  Magherafelt District Council supplied bin bags, gloves and litter picking devices.  Children develop pride in the area and are able to do something positive about keeping it clean and tidy. 

One of the highlights of the year was the production of two stage shows. FS and KS1 performed ‘The Moonthieves’ and the children of KS2 produced ‘Jack and the Beanstalk. The standard according to feedback was phenomenal.
Security

During the school day any one wishing to gain access to the school should do so by ringing the front door bell and the secretary or other adult will admit them. We do not permit pupils to admit adults regardless of who they are, in order to re-enforce the message about school security procedures.

Visitors sign in and out at the secretary’s office and wear an identity badge as part of our procedures for child protection.
When pupils are being collected early for medical appointments, parents need to notify the secretary so the attendance can be updated to assist with roll calls if there is an emergency evacuation.

Fire Drills and Evacuation

The school is very vigilant in carrying out regular fire drills. This is to ensure that pupil safety is always uppermost in everyone’s mind and so that children and adults will be familiar with routines and will be able to respond appropriately should there be the need for an emergency evacuation of the building. These exercises are in line with the school’s policy for Evacuation.

Drills are carried out each term, with dates recorded and procedures evaluated. Some drills include advance warning and preparation while others are unannounced.

School fund transactions September 2013-June 2014

Debit








Postage   £250.75
Language Tutor    £227.00
Schools Meal Kitchen/visitors  £83.55
Miscellaneous - £683.72
   Book People £232.00, IT Support £120, GAA Registration £25.00, W. Montgomery Gardening £51.60, First Aid Course/ ‘Enthuse’ Training £75.00, Young Enterprise £110, Maths Challenge £28.80, Howard Plastics (bottles) £62.40, Office Chairs £41.94, 50th Anniversary sundries £79.93, Lotus Signs £48.80
Glenview Trophies/Medals   £558.34
Coach Hire  £740





Total: £2735.11
Credit

Cinema / Meadowbank / After School Clubs £2305.80
Student Support / Magherafelt District Council £570.00

Cookstown Textiles £134.75

                                                          
Total:  £3010.55
North-Eastern Education and Library Board


LMS Outturn Statement – Financial year 2013/14

PART 3:  ANALYSIS OF RESOURCE ALLOCATIONS AND EXPENDITURE FOR INDIVIDUAL SCHOOLS

3.4
MAINTAINED PRIMARY SCHOOLS

	School Name:  
	St John’s PS Swatragh
	
	NEELB Code:
	0544

	
	
	
	
	

	DE Ref No:
	3032274
	
	Pupil Count:
	194


	(A)  SCHOOL BUDGET
	
	School Resources

£
	Non-Delegated Resources

£
	Total Resources

£

	(i) Initial Formula Allocation

(ii) 2012/13 Carry Over / (Overspend)

(iii) Irish Medium Funding

(iv) Extended Schools
	539,818
	
	539.818

	
	42,731
	
	42,731

	
	
0
	
	
0

	
	
0
	
	
0

	(v) In Year Growth
	
0
	
	
0

	(vi)  Split Site Funding
	
0
	
	
0

	(vii) Contingency - Other
	
0
	
	
0

	(viii) Teachers Honoraria
	
0
	
	
0

	(ix) Class Size Funding
	
0
	
	
0

	(x) Non-Delegated Allocation
	
	104,525
	104,525

	(xi) Total Resources Available
	582,549
	104,525
	687,074

	
	
	
	

	(B)  ACCRUED EXPENDITURE
	
	
	

	(i) Teaching Staff
	414,863
	11,686
	426,549

	(ii) Non-Teaching Staff
	89,440
	55,877
	145,317

	(iii) Other Employee Expenses
	
0
	12,664
	12,664

	(iv) Non-Staff Costs
	50,172
	24,298
	74,470

	(v) Gross Expenditure
	554,475
	104,525
	659,000

	(vi) Less Income
	(2,128)
	

0
	(2,128)

	(vii) Net Expenditure
	552,347
	104,525
	656,872

	
	
	
	

	(C)  BALANCE (A – B)
	
	
	

30,202

	
	
	
	

	(D)  ANALYSIS OF NON-DELEGATED EXPENDITURE
	
	£

	(i) Long Term Sickness (Teachers)
(ii) INSET - Substitution

(iii) Other Central Substitution (Including Maternity absences)

(iv) Reorganisation Allowances

(v) Redundancy/Premature Retirement Costs (Teachers)

(vi) Non Teaching Redundancies

(vii) Premature Retirement Costs (Teachers)

(viii) Special Educational Needs (SU Teachers, Classroom Assistants etc.)

(ix) Landlord Maintenance

(x) Recurrent Furniture & Equipment < £3,000 per item

(xi) Other DE Initiatives

(xii) Rates

(xiii) Support Staff Costs

(xiv) Other Costs
	(11)

	
	
0

	
	10,442

	
	
0

	
	
0

	
	7,873

	
	4,790

	
	51,937

	
	9,173

	
	
0

	
	3,581

	
	13,569

	
	1,443

	
	1,728

	(xv) Total Non-Delegated Expenditure
	
	
	104,525


Vision for St. John’s Primary School

Reviewed Spring 2013
‘Education for Today and Tomorrow’

As a Rights Respecting School these are our core values:

· We listen to each other with sensitivity

· We celebrate difference

· We can accept and enjoy praise
· We can deal with advice on how to make things better
Aims for Pupils:

St. John’s sets high expectations and develops learning for life by working with the children to:

· Develop morals and values, consistent with our Catholic ethos

· Develop ICT skills to prepare for life-long learning

· Achieve potential and experience success in a variety of contexts

· Use and develop individual talents

· Develop and learn to full potential

· To respect themselves and each other and the environment

· Have self-confidence, independence, self-discipline and high self-esteem

· Develop personal and social skills

Mission for the school:

We believe that each child will be safeguarded and will succeed with our dedication and hard work through:

· A wide variety of activities implementing the broad and balanced revised curriculum for Northern Ireland

· A happy, safe, secure and stimulating environment

· Close links between home, school, parish and community

· A positive attitude towards health and fitness

We demonstrate our commitment to working as a learning community by:

· Striving for continuous improvement in all that we do

· Working collaboratively towards our shared vision

· Showing leadership in our areas of responsibility

· Becoming an Investor in People
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